



Áras Chill Dara  
Páirc Devoy  
An Nás  
Co. Chill Dara

02 December 2019

**To the Mayor and each member of the Kildare-Newbridge Municipal District**

A Bhail Uile,

Tionólfar an chéad cruinniú eile Cheantar Bardasach Chill Dara-Droichead Nua ar 10.00 maidin Dé Céadaoin, an 11ú Nollaig 2019, i seomra na Chomhairle, Áras Chill Dara, Páirc Devoy, An Nás, agus iarrtar ort bheith i láthair.

---

The next meeting of Kildare-Newbridge Municipal District will be held at 10.00 a.m. on Wednesday, 11 December 2019 in the council chamber, Áras Chill Dara, Devoy Park, Naas and you are invited to attend.

Yours sincerely,

A handwritten signature in blue ink that reads 'Brian Leonard'.

B. Leonard

Meetings Administrator



**Clár**  
**Agenda (10:00 a.m.)**

1. To approve the minutes of the monthly Kildare-Newbridge Municipal District meeting held on Wednesday, 20 November 2019 and to note the progress report.
2. To receive an update on the municipal district road works.
3. To consider LPT grant awards 2019.
4. To approve the transfer of all unspent 2019 LPT funds into 2020.
5. To agree and approve the Kildare-Newbridge Municipal District LPT Schedule of Works 2020 (including the agreed list of roads projects).
6. To consider receipt of a deputation from Sensational Kids, Kildare.

**Bóithre, Iompar agus Sábháilteacht Poiblí**  
**Roads, Transportation and Public Safety (10:15 a.m.)**

**Building and Development Control**

**7. Motion – Councillor Fiona McLoughlin Healy**

That the council allocate the unspent 2019 LPT allocation of €236,000 to Building and Development Control to expedite the work required to bring estates not yet taken in charge around the Kildare-Newbridge Municipal District area or at least bringing them closer to the taking in charge standard, detailing ball-park figures for estates that might benefit were the fund allocated in such a way.



**Roads**

**8. Motion – Councillor Mark Stafford**

That the council commit to the resurfacing/dressing of South Green (Hill) Road to Killeagh Cross when appropriate in light of the closure of the of the Old Road, Kildare Town for works.

**9. Motion – Councillor Anne Connolly**

That the council put in place traffic calming measures on Kildare Road, Rathangan.

**10. Motion – Councillor Kevin Duffy**

That the council write to Transport Infrastructure Ireland (TII) to request the naming of a roundabout at Junction 14 on the M7 motorway. The roundabout located at Junction 14 southbound is in an area locally known as Snipe Bog and residents in the area have requested that the roundabout be named 'Snipe roundabout'.

**11. Motion – Councillor Noel Heavey**

That a survey of the road edge near the junction of the Old Bog Road with the very busy Blacktrench Road be carried out as a matter of urgency to consider how best to reduce the risk of vehicles going off road and overturning.

**12. Motion – Councillor Noel Heavey**

That the council consider measures to make the narrow footpath under the railway bridge at Caragh safer for pedestrians.

**13. Motion – Councillor Tracey O'Dwyer**

That the council include the roads around the Old Kilcullen area in the 2020 programme of works.

**14. Question – Councillor Anne Connolly**

Can the council indicate when Jake's Law signage will be in place in Pomeroy Park, Rathangan as was indicated at the municipal district meeting on the 18 April 2018?



**15. Question – Councillor Tracey O’Dwyer**

Can the council outline what steps have been taken to implement the following road safety recommendations for the R413 New Abbey Road between Brannockstown and Kilcullen given that the Dublin Coroner’s Office wrote to the Director of Services on 07 November 2019 i.e.

- Speed limit be reduced from 80kmph to 60kmph
- Road Signs warning of black ice be erected in the area
- Council consider making improvements to the road to prevent future similar tragedies

**16. Question – Councillor Fiona McLoughlin Healy**

Can the council provide reassurance for residents regarding what consideration it has given to and how it intends to manage traffic around and between Scoil Bhríde in Kilcullen, the route to the playground and sports amenity carpark behind the school and the traffic coming through from the link road, Cnoc na Gréine and Castlemartin (to include a map of the proposed/draft traffic management plan) in light of the allocation of monies in the capital programme for the link road in Kilcullen?

**Tithíocht agus Seirbhísí Corporáideach  
Housing and Corporate Services (10:50 a.m.)**

**17. Motion – Councillor Patricia Ryan**

That the council give an update of what provision they have in place, if any, to provide families in emergency accommodation with access to Christmas dinner.

**18. Question – Councillor Patricia Ryan**

Can the council provide a report on the procedure the council uses to enforce regulations regarding illegal encampments in this municipal district area?

**19. Question – Councillor Fiona McLoughlin Healy**

Can the council provide a detailed list of all projects to which funding was allocated to in the entire current district from LPT and payparking income for the last 5 years in a

user friendly format highlighting the amount allocated, where funding was or was not drawn down, any difficulties getting invoices/receipts, and the geographical spread of LPT/Payparking across the district and include a column detailing the amount of other council grants or funds awarded to the same projects?

### **Pleanáil agus Forbairt Straitéiseach Planning and Strategic Development (11:00 a.m.)**

20. To receive a quarterly update on Strategic Projects and Public Realm to include a presentation on Curragh Plains, Kilcullen, Kildare Town, Monasterevin, Newbridge and Rathangan (report to follow).
21. **Motion – Councillor Peggy O’Dwyer**  
That the Planning Authority provide a template design for shop fronts to fit in with the Town Renewal Plan for Newbridge.
22. **Question – Councillor Kevin Duffy**  
Can the Director of Services, Planning and Strategic Development confirm when a report will issue regarding the (details provided) case referred to him by the Chief Executive?

### **Seirbhísí Uisce agus Comhshaol Water Services and Environment (11:10 a.m.)**

23. **Motion – Councillor Mark Stafford**  
That the council will commence a cleaning programme of the River Barney (otherwise Boney River) along the boundary between the townlands of Feighcullen and Pluckerstown which is liable for flooding as a result of the current blockage.



**Forbairt Gheilleagrach, Pobail agus Cultúrtha**

**Economic Community and Cultural Development (11:15 a.m.)**

**24. Motion – Councillor Fiona McLoughlin Healy**

That the council clarify any role or function the council has in relation to Monasterevin Council Hall including but not limited to, and where relevant, the administration, funding, terms of funding, oversight or management of the hall.

**25. Question – Councillor Peggy O'Dwyer**

Can the council provide an update on the gate at The Gables in Newbridge that leads to the Linear Park?